
	[image: image1.wmf]
	EUROPEAN COMMISSION

EUROSTAT

Directorate F: Social and information society statistics

Unit F-4: Education, science and culture 

	[image: image2.png]~

eurostat
e






Luxembourg, 11 May 2010
FRE D(2010)
Statistical developments in light of the technical definition of the target indicator on international student mobility agreed in the Bologna process 

Eurostat discussed with delegates from the Member States' statistical authorities a proposal for the collection of additional data on international student mobility in a meeting held on the 27th of April. The additional data requested covers diploma mobility and credit mobility at graduates' level and consists of data required to compute the indicator to measure progress towards the 20% target on mobility as agreed in the Bologna process.

Eurostat justified the proposal as an answer to the statistical needs from the development of benchmark indicators in the Bologna process and at EU level. In the case of credit mobility, the collection of statistical information was also justified by the increasing focus of student and youth mobility policy on short-term periods abroad.

The group expressed the opinion that targets, such as the one agreed in the Bologna process, should not be defined before data sources have been developed. Eurostat emphasised though that often policy development, including indicators and benchmarks, precedes development of data sources and could also trigger higher commitment and faster evolution of national statistical systems. Given that an indicator was defined in the Bologna process, statisticians should use such an agreement as guidance for the further development of statistics on international student mobility.

Concerning diploma mobility, in general the delegates agreed with the collection of the required information (graduates by country of origin). However, concerning credit mobility, the participants did not think it could be possible now to collect this data. In fact, all countries declared not having any primary sources which would allow them at this moment extracting the number of graduates who have had a study period abroad (credit mobility).

The statistical data on diploma mobility required for the target indicator will be collected between the end of 2010 and the beginning of 2011 on students graduating during 2009. Afterwards these data should be collected yearly and be permanently integrated in the UOE data collection.
Concerning credit mobility, given the apparent lack of good statistical sources and the need from policy makers on such information, Eurostat is prepared to promote the further developments which are required. However, these developments would take some time. Therefore, data on credit mobility required for the computation of the target indicator would only become available in the future, possibly for the 2015 Bologna report.
Eurostat is currently evaluating the possible options for further developing the collection of statistics on credit mobility. These options include setting up a task force with delegates from national statistical authorities to develop statistical concepts required for the collection of statistics on international credit mobility and on the development of the compilation tables. Eurostat might also provide support in the future for the adaptation of the primary national sources which are required in order to produce statistics on international student credit mobility.
It is essential that Bologna process policy makers emphasise at national level the need for statistics on credit mobility. Changes to statistical infrastructure, like the collection of new data, require big efforts at international and at national level.
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